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May 24, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

Attached for your review and approval is an ordinance which authorizes the execution of the E-3 Busway Redevelopment Umbrella Agreement with the Central Puget Sound Regional Transit Authority (“Sound Transit”) and the State of Washington, through its Department of Transportation, (“State”).  The purpose of the agreement is to allow Sound Transit to construct and operate a segment of the LINK light rail system adjacent to the E-3 Busway.  The agreement establishes a framework among the three parties for conveying various property interests in the E-3 Busway area and adjacent County owned property.

King County has been working with its partner agencies WSDOT and Sound Transit to accommodate light rail in the E-3 Busway Corridor.  This is a complicated area with multiple ownerships and property restrictions.  The three agencies have major construction projects either underway or planned for the area including:

· The WSDOT SR519 Intermodal Project Phase 1, which is currently under construction and the planned Phase 2 Project

· The King County Ryerson Bus Base Expansion

· The King County Central Base Expansion that includes an employee parking garage and pedestrian bridge over the light rail tracks and E-3 Busway, and

· The Link light rail project with a deferred Royal Brougham Station, a Lander Station and tracks that extend from Royal Brougham to the Beacon Hill Portal.

The construction of these capital projects must be coordinated and scheduled to allow for their completion in an orderly manner.  
The umbrella agreement establishes the provisions for the Link light rail and other projects to be constructed along the E-3 Busway corridor.  Specifically, the agreement provides the framework for the following:

· The State will convey to Sound Transit an Airspace Lease for the I-90 Limited Access area between the southern boundary of the Downtown Seattle Transit Tunnel generally to the southern boundary of the I-90 Limited Access area near Royal Brougham Way. 

· Sound Transit will purchase from King County a 30’ strip of property along the E-3 Busway between Royal Brougham Way and Massachusetts Street based on the “functional” replacement cost of 100 parking stalls within a new parking facility to be constructed by King County.  King County will reserve a permanent easement for a pedestrian overpass.

· King County will convey to the State all interests in the portion of the area of the E-3 that will be used for light rail between Royal Brougham Way and South Forest Street.  This is a narrow strip of land on the eastside of the busway.  The State will covey to Sound Transit this same property with payment made by Sound Transit through the Sound Transit/WSDOT Land Bank. 

· King County will convey to Sound Transit, jointly with the State, temporary rights to construct improvements, rights to operate and maintain the storm water facilities in the area, rights of access to a new signal communication building and permanent rights to construct ballast wall footings. 

· The State will convey to Sound Transit an Airspace Leasehold for the area between Royal Brougham Way and Massachusetts Street upon the completion of the SR519 Phase 1 improvements on November 15, 2004.  WSDOT has a temporary construction easement in this area.  Sound Transit and the State recognize that the State intends to construct the SR519 Phase 2 and Sound Transit commits to work with the State to accommodate the construction of these improvements. 

· Sound Transit will construct certain improvements necessary to relocate the busway so it can remain in use during construction.  
· The State agrees to sell King County certain rights to property adjacent to the Ryerson Transit Base to be used for bus parking.  The value of these rights will be based on an independent appraisal.  

I recommend that the Council approve the ordinance.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:  King County Councilmembers


ATTN:
  David deCourcy, Council Chief of Staff



  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Harold Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation 

Rick Walsh, General Manager, King County Metro Transit

Judy Riley, Manager, Design and Construction

